4-H pledges to reduce plastic pollution
Source: Ashley Osborne, 4-H youth development specialist
In 4-H, we strive to teach our members about the environment and how to be good stewards of it. That effort continues through a new campaign called Pass on Plastics or POP. 

Globally, less than one-fifth of all plastic used is recycled, and in the past 10 years, we have produced more plastics than during the previous century. The POP campaign is a small way 4-H’ers can reduce their personal plastic waste and lessen their environmental impact.

The POP campaign was started by the University of Kentucky Dining Services, UK Recycling and UK Sustainability as a way to get college students thinking about ways to reduce plastic waste. UK Dining has allowed Kentucky 4-H to use the program to accomplish the same thing with its members.

4-H members and adult volunteers can take the POP pledge to refuse to use single-use plastic items and replace them with reusable ones. Single-use plastics include straws, bags, water bottles, soda bottles and food packaging. These single-use items account for about half of all the plastics that we use. You can replace these things with reusable items like cloth bags, steel straws and food and beverage containers.
POP pledges are available in 4-H clubs and at local extension offices. If you want to learn more about 4-H environmental education efforts, contact the (COUNTY NAME) office of the University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of economic or social status and will not discriminate on the basis of race, color, ethnic origin, national origin, creed, religion, political belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expressions, pregnancy, marital status, genetic information, age, veteran status, or physical or mental disability. 

-30-

